April 26, 2005
 

Hugh Piatt, Associate Principal
Bryan High School
3450 Campus Drive
Bryan, TX 77802

 

Dear Mr. Piatt, 

 

I am writing to enthusiastically recommend Lauri Lea McDaniel  for a faculty position in Theatre at Bryan High School.  Since she is one of the most passionate, brightest, most diligent, most articulate, and most pleasant students I have met in my 23 years of college teaching, I am happy to do so without hesitation.

 

I have watched Lauri Lea blossom as a Theatre Arts student at Texas A&M University, where I have taught for the last three years.  As a student in my Directing class, Lauri Lea exhibits an exciting commitment in her scene work and class assignments.  She also possesses top-notch organizational skills, professional demeanor, and an enviable sense of calm amid production crisis.  She also contributes something quite intangible but nevertheless invaluable to the classroom:  her enthusiasm and positive energy encourage an ensemble classroom support and trust system among her peers.  These traits mark her as a potentially wonderful, inspiring teacher.  She also demonstrated astoundingly mature judgment and professionalism while serving in various technical capacities on A&M's productions.   In her academic theatre courses, her love for dramatic literature and analysis has been quite apparent, as she sparkles during challenging class discussions, contributing greatly to the success of the classes.   She has a genuine love and respect for theatre and learning.  At A&M she has held important offices and been awarded recognition for her invaluable service to the Theatre Arts program.  

 

On a personal note, Lauri Lea is wonderful, and a delight to work with.  Mature, professional, cheerful, optimistic, dedicated, outgoing, friendly, enthusiastic, diplomatic, and remarkably respectful of others, she possesses the qualities we value highly in both theatre and academia.   I recommend her highly for this position at Bryan High, since her presence would brighten up any institution.  I'm sure she will serve you well, and she will be honored to be a part of your distinguished tradition.
 
If I can provide any more information, please feel free to phone me at (979) 845-2588.

 

Sincerely,

 


Eileen Kearney, Ph.D.
Department of Performance Studies

 

